CENTENNIAL PINES CLUB MEETING MINUTES

ANNUAL MEETING

January 16, 2019
Board Members in Attendance:  John Capasso, Sandy Dalton, Dawn Kelly, Rich Krasner, Sharon McKenney, Elaine Monticollo, Jerry Morgan, Chuck Nugent, Clark Perks, Nicole Testa and Richard Weldon
Committee Members also in Attendance: Louise Baron and Jim Zambon
Other Homeowners in Attendance:  see attached sign in sheet
The meeting began at 7:10 p.m.
Homeowners and Board members introduced themselves. There were 22 members in attendance.

Sandy Dalton, President of the Club, welcomed everyone.  She thanked Chuck Nugent for his work during his term of President AND the work he continues to do for us, especially all of the work on the dam litigation.    Jerry Morgan, who is currently Vice President of the Board, will be taking on the role of President once Sandy’s two-year term is complete.  
There are three members running for reelection to the Board.  They are Sandy Dalton, Elaine Monticollo and Richard Weldon.  Once the votes have been tabulated, the members will be officially elected for three additional years.  The Club is in need of committee members. The monthly meetings are open to all homeowners in good standing.    
Committee members gave their reports.  Clark Perks spoke about the 2018 spring clean-up of the beach and swimming area.  The area has been thoroughly cleaned, new sand placed on the beach, and debris removed from the swimming areas.  The Club purchased ropes and floor mats for the swimming area.  It appeared that this area was utilized much more this summer than it had been in quite a while.  Geese continue to be a problem.  Thanks go to Dawn Kelly for consistently curtailing geese activity at the beach.

Dawn Kelly spoke about the full boat racks.  If any member is no longer using their boat, please consider removing it from the racks so that some other homeowner could have access to a spot.  As always, the boats in the racks need to be registered with the Club.  Dawn is also in charge of the community Facebook page which can be utilized to spread word of small and large community events, comments from the homeowners, lost animals or boats and other similar topics.  
Nicole Testa spoke about the social functions of the Club.  During the summer of 2018 the Club organized a beach and community clean up day.  It was well attended and many projects were completed.  Nicole also organized a summer beach party for families and their children.  Lots of fun was had by all.  Finally, we had our second annual Holiday Party at Little Mill Country Club.  Nicole will continue with the same functions and potentially add some other activities for the community to enjoy.  Any input from the homeowners would be appreciated.  

 Sandy Dalton reported that landscaping and clean up was provided to common areas and cul-de-sacs.  We placed a sign in the cul-de-sacs this year which signals drivers to drive in a counterclockwise direction.  This was a request from a homeowner who was concerned with children’s’ safety.  A discussion followed about tree removal and pruning.  It was suggested that the Board look in to a tree service company which might be able to be our primary source of clean up and tree maintenance and might provide a discount for the volume of business.  Chuck Nugent said he would look further in to this matter.  
Sharon McKenny reported that a new website was being rolled out in early 2019.  It should be very simple to utilize and homeowners can access documents, forms and meeting minutes at their leisure.  Also, general notifications will be posted there.  A list of homeowners and their addresses will only be available with a password for homeowners.  

Sandy Dalton discussed the financials of the Club.  Many thanks go to Jim Zambon for an excellent job of maintaining and servicing the Club’s financial needs.  Dues will remain the same, and currently there is no need for an assessment to pay for further dam litigation. This matter will always be subject to change based on need.  Sandy stated that the Board was successful in acquiring some back dues and assessments which has helped us eliminate the need for additional assessments at this time.  With the expectation that 2019 dues will be paid in a timely manner, we are on pace for current known expenses.
Chuck Nugent gave a detailed account of the past and current issues with our lake dam.  Questions from the homeowners were answered.  He announced that there is a chance for a further assessment to pay for legal fees, engineering reports and /or dam improvements during the 2019 calendar year.  At this point we have enough funds to cover known expenses, but Chuck stressed that there are many unknowns and if we become responsible for more than the budgeted fees and fines, an assessment in 2019 would be necessary.  
Jim Zambon will be sending out bills for the 2019 dues within a few weeks. 

The general meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.  

